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In the Issue Specific Hearing 3, Environmental Issues, Session 1 at approximately 1H28 in the
recording I raised the issue that the long term maintenance of the low noise road surface
proposed for the project did not appear to be secured within the application.

David Humphrey for BDC environmental health agreed this appeared to be an omission as such
a clause had been incorporated within the NDR project.

The provision and maintenance of the low noise surface is critical to meeting the noise targets for
many of the residents close to the scheme. Additionally it would increase the number of
properties which would suffer a material noise impact from the scheme.

Mr Doherty, for the applicant, concurred that this had been omitted and he would respond with an
amendment by deadline 4.

I do not currently see that this issue was incorporated into the action point summary published
after these hearings took place.

Many thanks,

Tim Knights,




